
 

 

June 30, 2023 
 
Ms. Angela Calvillo 
Clerk of the Board, Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 
 
Dear Ms. Calvillo: 
 
This letter responds to the requirement created by the passage of Proposition B in November 2020, 
which requires:  
 
(2) By no later than June 30, 2023, the Director of Public Works shall submit to the Board of 
Supervisors a proposed ordinance amending the Municipal Code to conform to Sections 
4.139, 4.140 and 4.141 and the repeal of Section 4.138.    
 
Background: 
On November 3, 2020, San Francisco voters approved Proposition B, which amended the City Charter to 
create a Department of Sanitation and Streets (“SAS”) to take responsibility for specific duties then and 
presently performed by San Francisco Public Works, and a Sanitation and Streets Commission to oversee 
SAS, as well as a Public Works Commission to oversee San Francisco Public Works.  On November 8, 2022, 
San Francisco voters approved a subsequent Proposition B, which amended the Charter to recombine SAS 
with the Department of Public Works and preserved and modified the duties and powers of the Public 
Works Commission and the Sanitation and Streets Commission.    

 
Please find attached the required legislative digest and proposed ordinance amending the Municipal 
Code to conform to sections 4.139, 4.140 and 4.141 and the repeal of Section 4.138. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Carla Short 

Interim Director 


